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September 26, 2022 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 
 
Attention:  Nancy Marconi, Registrar of the OEB 
Ontario Energy Board 
27th Floor, 2300 Yonge Street 
Toronto, ON   M4P 1E4 
 
Dear Registrar: 
 
RE: EB-2022-0086 – Enbridge Gas Inc. – Dawn to Corunna Replacement Project 
 Update on Status of Settlement Negotiations – OEB Procedural Order No. 5 

 
 
We are the lawyers for CAEPLA-DCLC in the above noted proceeding.  Pursuant to the OEB’s Procedural 
Order No. 5 issued on September 19, 2022, we wrote to the OEB on September 20, 2022 to provide an 
update on the status of ongoing settlement negotiations between CAEPLA-DCLC and Enbridge Gas Inc. 
(“Enbridge”).  We are pleased to report that as a result of continuing negotiations, CAEPLA-DCLC and 
Enbridge have reached a settlement in principle regarding CAEPLA-DCLC landowner issues.  This 
settlement is subject to ratification by the full membership of CAEPLA-DCLC.  A ratification meeting has 
been scheduled for Wednesday, September 28, 2022. 
 
In light of the settlement in principle reached by CAEPLA-DCLC and Enbridge, CAEPLA-DCLC did not file 
written submissions in this proceeding by the September 23, 2022 deadline pursuant the OEB’s Procedural 
Order.  CAEPLA-DCLC is hopeful and confident that the settlement in principle reached by CAEPLA-DCLC’s 
Negotiating Committee will be ratified by the membership.  However, should it become necessary to do 
so in the event that the settlement is not ratified, CAEPLA-DCLC proposes to file written submissions by 
this Friday, September 30, 2022 and Enbridge will file its reply submissions by Thursday, October 6, 2022.  
If the settlement is ratified, CAEPLA-DCLC and Enbridge will provide a further update to the OEB and the 
other parties regarding the settlement as soon as possible. 
 
Yours truly, 

 

 
John D. Goudy 
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c.c.: Parties to EB-2022-0086, via email  
 Charles Keizer, Torys LLP via email to ckeizer@torys.com  
 Ritchie Murray, Case Manager, via email to: ritchie.murray@oeb.ca 
 Michael Millar, OEB Counsel, via email to: michael.millar@oeb.ca  
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